
OFFICE OF THE ASSESSOR 
40 MAIN STREET 

NORTH STONINGTON, CT 06359 
TELEPHONE: (860)535-2877 EXT. 23 

 
 
 
April 1, 2020 
 
To all RENTERS in the Town of North Stonington: 
 
 
The State of Connecticut Renters program is set to begin again.  As most of you know, the 
application period starts on April 1, 2020 and runs unto October 1, 2020.  With the Coronia-
19 virus in the news, the most important thing that all residents do, is to stay safe. 
Please note that the timeline for applications shows that there is plenty of time to file.  You 
will not receive your check any earlier by filing early. 
 
Due to the Connecticut’s Governors request for all of us to stay safe, you may drop off your 
application and paperwork at the drop off box outside the new town hall to file your 
application for the renter’s assistance program.  There will be no personal contact until the 
governor’s office issues an all clear statement.  Please call the Assessor’s Office Monday thru 
Thursday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm at the number listed above or email the assessor’s office at the 
following address  ddelgrosso@northstoningtonct.gov. for additional information. 
 
The Assessor’s Office has instituted several ways to file your paperwork for the Connecticut 
Renters program.  The signed and dated application, plus proof of income and utility 
statements may be dropped off outside the office at the new town hall in the new drop box, 
mailed to the assessor’s office or emailed to us at ddelgrosso@northstoningtonct.gov.  Please 
complete the application, sign and date it.  It is not necessary to copy any document’s since 
we will return all paperwork by mail. 
 
New applicants for the program must be at least 65 years old on January 1, 2020 or be 
classified as having a 100% disability rating from Social Security.  Maximum income for a 
married couple is $45,100 and for a single individual the maximum income is $37,000. 
In order to complete the application, we need proof of all income including your social 
security Form 1099 for 2019 plus your utility bills for 2019 which include your electric 
statements for the year, gas statements, heating oil statements & water bills.  If you are 
missing some key paperwork, you may call the assessor’s office and we may be able to help 
you obtain a replacement copy. 
 
Included with this letter is an application that you must sign, date and include your phone 
number.  The office will use the information provided to complete the form.  Please return the 
signed and dated form with the supporting information before October 1, 2020. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Darryl L. Del Grosso, CCMA II 
Assessor 
Town of North Stonington, CT. 
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